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Berry, Joshua

From: Fung, Allan
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 1:23 PM
To: Norman Lavallee
Cc: Berry, Joshua
Subject: RE: Proposed Cranston Crossings Development At Mulligan’s Island 

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Thanks for copying me Norm on your email in opposition. I made sure I copied Josh on this so that he can include it as 
part of the planning commission’s record at their meeting tonight. Allan 
 

From: Norman Lavallee [mailto:nhlavallee@icloud.com]  
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 7:53 PM 
To: Fung, Allan <AFung@CranstonRI.org> 
Subject: Fwd: Proposed Cranston Crossings Development At Mulligan’s Island  

 
 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Norman Lavallee <nhlavallee@icloud.com> 
Date: November 30, 2020 at 19:47:24 EST 
To: jberry@cranstonri.gov 
Subject: Proposed Cranston Crossings Development At Mulligan’s Island 

Good Evening, 
 
My name is Norman H. Lavallee. I have lived in Cranston virtually all my life. I am presently 
and for 48 yrs. a resident at 66 Eilein Ave. I have many reasons to object to 
theundesirable  proposed development on the land presently occupied by Mulligan’s Island.  
Some of my most major objections and concerns are the insane increase of traffic this proposed 
development will bring into the area and surrounding Cranston communities. I also extremely 
object to the negative environmental impact on the surrounding communities which include the 
community of my home.  
I also object to the increased noise that a development of this magnitude will bring to my 
community and the Cranston communities that are in close proximity to this proposed 
development. 
These are just some of my major objections to this proposed development of a 
Cranston  Crossings Development. 
As a retired and successful business individual , whose family business advertised and sold our 
line of merchandise nationally, I understand the importance of business growth to broaden a 
municipal tax base.  However, I hope that you took note of how often that I mentioned the word 
community in this email that I am submitting to go on record regarding this proposed 
development. 
A community is many families working together to improve the quality of life for all families to 
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enjoy and build pride in the city where they live and this proposed development would never 
achieve the quality of life for so many families affected by this proposed development. 
Please forward this correspondence to all members of the Planning Commission. 
 
Sincerely yours,  
 
Norman H. Lavallee 
66Eilein Ave. 
Cranston, R.I. 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


